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	Please would you do us a favour and send this newsletter to your family, friends and colleagues or draw their attention to our website: www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl where this newsletter is published as well (in English and in Dutch)!  


 

	1. News!  


Our visits to the earthquake-struck area in Yogyakarta made a big impression on us and we worked hard these last months to start up a new project here. In the regions of Bantul and Klaten, near Yogyakarta, thousands of people are still living in sheds and tents. Shortly the wet monsoon season will start. The rains will cause big problems in the area: the situation (hygiene for instance) will deteriorate quickly and will form a big risk for public health. Something needs to be done and so we started building houses in the village of Wukirsari, near Imogiri-Bantul. These are durable semi-permanent houses, with cemented floors, tiled roofs, brick walls up to 1 meter high (and woven bamboo walls on top of that) at an average cost of 500 euros per house.
After having calculated the costs, it became clear to us that the project would cost over 20,000 euros. For us this is a large amount of money. Gotong Royong foundation never before carried out such a big project. But we simply started out doing it. We did not have the money (yet), but we nevertheless took the plunge. We had to start somewhere and we had to start NOW (not being able to postpone the monsoon season), so we decided to take a calculated risk, without endangering other projects. We knew in advance that this amount of money could impossibly be raised by small private sponsors, but with the aid of big parties, chances were we could succeed. And so we did! We are proud to announce here that we collected the total amount!!! Fantastic!! Thanks to Merel and several sponsors who assisted in lobbying and who, together with us, believed in this project. 2000 euros have been raised from individual sponsors and from general assets. Two institutional sponsors will donate 18,000 euros in total: the Dutch Freemasonry (via their Louisa Foundation) has already donated and IMPULSIS, a Dutch organisation for development cooperation assured us they will do so in the near future. 

The project is progressing, hard work is being done: two MCKs are under construction and the first houses have been built. Slowly our confidence is growing that this will perhaps turn out to be a pilot project and that we can start similar projects in the other 8 quarters of the village. We will keep you informed in a special project bulletin. 

	2. Sponsor visits!


In May and June Wil and Cees were in the Netherlands, where they met with the other members of the board.  They took the opportunity to present the Foundation at several occasions: they gave an interview, attended a meeting and held a lecture. As a result, gifts have been promised, among others for the scholarship program in Singaraja Bali.
Mrs Gardjito, our partner in Yogyakarta, was also in the Netherlands to visit relatives and for medical reasons. 
In August Aukje and her children Minke and Mayla visisted the children’s home in Singaraja. It made a big impression on them.

In September Karel Jan came to Bali and he also travelled to Yogyakarta with us, to visit our projects there. He was touched by the need he encountered.
	3. Finished projects


In May the renovated boys’ bathrooms in the Widhya Asih III in Singaraja children’s home were ready. Furthermore solid wooden beds have been put in the boys’ rooms and new mattresses have been bought. Work on the auditorium was also completed: in June 100 wooden chairs have been made and 8 large tables. These will be put to good use, because the number of children living in the home has increased to over a hundred now.
In July and August four MCKs (public bath/washrooms) were built in Yogyakarta.  After the region was struck by a terrible earthquake on May 27, we immediately started repairs on the projects we have here (luckily the damage was amazingly small). We also built MCKs in Grujugan, Ngibikan (2) and Kenalan and, after drilling for water, we built wells there too. In August these were officially put to use, which was off course cause for a small celebration.
	4. New projects


At this moment closets (for books, shoes and clothes) are being made in the children’s home. This is the last phase of the ‘sleep well project’ we started at the end of September with the transformation of an old and decayed building into a study plus a medical facility with quarantine rooms for children that are ill.
A big new project is the Buleleng Scholarship Programme in which 200 children will participate and receive support (shoes, uniforms, books, fees, etc.). We selected seven schools (four primary schools, two junior high schools and one senior high school) with which we have a good relationship. It took a lot of work to get this project organized and this kept us occupied for at least five weeks. We more or less expected that, but a very sad thing happened that made matters worse. Two days after the final and decisive meeting with the heads of the schools, our local partner and supporter Daniel Tonjes suddenly passed away. A tremendous loss for his family, for his church and for education in Bululeng (he was well-known for his social attitude and his vision and was very much dedicated to the improvement of education). A big loss also for our work in this area.
Now, having completed the first round of scholarships, we see that the people we work with use him as an example and work according to his ideas.
For the Buleleng programme we succeeded in getting two sponsors: a private foundation that wishes to remain unknown sent us 7,200 euros and the Rotary Club Utrecht West promised to send us the same amount.
The other scholarship programme, in Yogyakarta, is and will remain dependent on private sponsors. So if you are sponsoring our scholarship programme: your money will be specifically spent on the Yogyakarta programme (130 children). And we are still looking for new sponsors for this programme to cover all the costs!
	5. Special sponsorships


The activities, the atmosphere, the children and the care taken in the children’s home made a big impression on Aukje. And so she proposed to start raising funds for medical supplies by promoting the project to her colleagues (physicians) in the Netherlands.  We think it is very special that she is willing to step forward and puts her ideas into action.
Annemarie retired from her work in Arnhem in August. She asked her colleagues not to buy gifts, but to donate money for Gotong Royong instead. As a result over 600 euros were collected for the scholarship programme. Heartwarming!

The children of the Mauritsschool in De Lier raised 358 euros to make education possible for children in poor families. Fantastic!

Christa celebrated her 40th birthday in September and asked her friends and family to put together the money they would otherwise have spent on gifts and donate that to Gotong Royong. 752 euros was put on our bank account thanks to them!
	6. Couleur locale 


Indonesia is in the spell of natural forces: active volcanoes, earthquakes, tsunami’s, drought, forest fires, this year’s first floods, upcoming rain and a fountain of mud (due to gas drillings a large area has now been flooded with hot mud for months; thousands of people were evacuated, many acres of land became useless and no one knows how to stop it.) 
In the earthquake region in Yogyakarta people are in despair because aid (national and international) is very limited, also due to notifications of misuse of aid in Aceh.

By the way: 600 tons of medicine sent to Aceh by Western countries had to be destroyed because the expiration date had passed. Indonesia itself had to pay several millions of dollars to destroy the medicine from the gifts they received from the same countries!
	7. Positive focus 


Sometimes life appears to be not very sunny, but there is always a bright side, if you only care to look for it:

· Moderate Muslim women speak up because they feel imprisoned by political islam that is trying to get sharia laws introduced at a local level. Limitation of their freedom of movement would also have economic consequences for them.

· Yogya Bangkit is the slogan that is used to call upon people in the region to act for themselves instead of waiting for the government or NGOs. There are numerous small-scale initiatives and the principle of gotong royong appears to be firmly rooted in local society.
· The spending of BOS-money (government support to schools, to cover operational costs) is being supervised much more closely and parents are being better informed.
	8. Project information


I. Bali: Widhya Asih III children’s home

The children’s home nearly became too small last July: over a hundred children live there now and the head, Yohanes, and his staff had to work very hard to organize this. Three months have passed since and the home, according to us, manages very well: the children all have their own task: taking care of the animals, gardening, harvesting the vegetables, cleaning and housekeeping. They also started to make organic compost for the garden. Ketut, a staff member who did a training programme with Pak Oles (who is an expert in this field on Bali) is teaching it to the children. 
Every night homework is being done together and there is a volunteer who is helping the staff and supporting the children.
In our last news letter we told you that Komang Sari (19 years old) was called back to Sulawesi by her father. But in August she reappeared, very happy to be able to announce that she was allowed to finish her education after all (she has got an Australian sponsor).
Three boys in the home will enter vocational education thanks to Gotong Royong sponsors: Suroto (car engineering) thanks to Ruud, Artana  (art school) thanks to Saskia and Ton and Suprianto (school of economics) thanks to Annemarie. The first year has been paid for. Who is willing to pay for the second year?
II. Bali: Scholarships

See chapter 4 (new projects).
III. Bali: Senior citizens
The aid given to 49 senior citizens living in the Penataran quarter in Singaraja is going according to plan and, given the enthousiastic reactions, can certainly be called successful. We are now trying to get permission from the department of public health to invite a physician to the meetings to give information and for consultation. We did not get an answer to our request yet and, at the same time, are looking for money to cover the costs.
IV. Java: Yogyakarta; MCKs (toilet-bath-washroom)

Due to the earthquake, building MCK’s has become a priority and we already spent our yearly budget for 9 MCKs in a couple of months! There is a great need for clean water and toilets. Alas, the market for construction materials is reacting instantly by raising prices enormously. Four MCKs have been built in the area in a short time (see chapter 3) and now the other MCK’s are also (nearly) finished in Kalipucang (in Kalasan), in Grujugan 3, in Wukirsari 1 en 2 and in Tawang Tanjungan. We are looking for money to be able to build more. Fundraising is nowadays becoming daily business and we have to become more and more competent in doing so. But with the enthusiastic assistance of Merel at the home front in Utrecht, we are making progress.
V. Java: Yogyakarta; Senior citizens
The programme in which 300 senior citizens participate is successful. In September and October we paid several home visits to day-care (additional food) applicants, in order to assess their situation. These are impressive and sometimes shocking visits. At this moment 12 people are receiving this kind of aid. Two of them also receive weekly assistance in housekeeping. We are looking for sponsors to help these people for 10 euros per month!
VI. Java: Yogyakarta; Scholarships

The scholarship programme in Yogyakarta is organized differently this semester. We are now focussing on eight schools (six primary schools, one junior high school and a senior high school). As a result it is much easier to manage for the volunteers and they can spend more time with the children and the schools. For 50 euros you can sponsor this programme. 
VII. Java: Community Activity Centre -Roemah Kita-

The day nursery is a success: each day 35 up to 40 children visit the nursery. Their parents contribute according to their income, but that is by no means enough to pay operational costs in the future. So the management is still looking for a future sponsor.
The centre now also has its own senior citizen’s group. The five other groups (300 persons in total) who are in the programme and receive our monthly support (food and medical checks) now gather in the centre once each two months for a joint session (information, food, music and singing.)
	9. Sponsor possibilities


 

If you decide to support the initiatives of Gotong Royong financially, first think if you want to help any specific project or if you want to leave the spending to us.

Possibilities: 

· the scholarship programme: one scholarship is € 50 a year and can start any time during the year

· sponsoring a child of the children’s home for € 12 a month (€ 36 a quarter or € 144 a year) for complete sustenance.

· the support of a senior (60 plus) for € 10 a month (especially for vitamins, minerals and medical care). That’s € 30 a quarter or € 120 a year.

· building a house in Wukirsari in Bantul for only € 500!
Of course you can also send us a free gift and leave the spending to us.
    

	10. Gifts 


Gifts are more than welcome at our bank account in Holland (Fortis): 84.21.36.932 (for the attention of Stichting Gotong Royong - Utrecht).  For people who want to donate and who are living outside Holland, please contact us by e-mail so we can find a proper method of transaction for your donation. 

 

	11. Tell a friend


Help us get new readers: please mail this newsletter (add a small introduction) to your friends and family. 

	12. Email & website    


If you want to let us know something, if you have feedback, do you want to ask something? Send us an email: 

info@gotong-royong-utrecht.nl  
And have a look at our new website, with many photos of our projects:
www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl 
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